
 

JOB #1104: MEDINA MUNICIPAL COURTHOUSE RENOVATION 

RESPONSES TO QUESTIONS RECEIVED FROM RFQ PACKET HOLDERS 

 

1. Question (5/22/24): 

Near the end of Section B- Scope of Services, under Construction Services, there is a list of 

relevant scope of work requirements.  Please clarify the intent of Item #5 “Familiarity with 

utilizing Project Labor Agreements”.  Is the contractor required to use union labor on this 

project? 

 

Response (5/23/24): 

The intent of this item is to emphasize that state of Ohio prevailing wage rates must be utilized 

in this project.   There is no requirement to use union labor as long as state of Ohio prevailing 

wage rates are utilized.   

 

The RFQ has been revised to clarify this point.  The revised RFQ will be forwarded to all RFQ 

packet holders via email. 

 

 


